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PINEHURST VILLAGE COUNCIL MEETING SUMMARY: 
May 24, 2011 (Work Session and Regular Meeting) 

 
• Budget Public Hearing was postponed to the June 14th Work Session. 
• No action was taken on the 2011-2012 Budget since the Public Hearing was 

not held. 
• Adopted a resolution authorizing a cooperative purchase of an automated solid 

waste vehicle. 
• Adopted an ordinance making a budget amendment for purchase of an 

automated solid waste vehicle. 
• Adopted a resolution reappointing Jeff Batton, Kathryn King, Patrick Barry 

and Deborah Myatt to the Village Center Enhancement Committee for another 
term. 

• Adopted a resolution appointing Bryant Bozarth to fill a vacancy on the 
Pinehurst Water Committee. 

• Discussed a Community Appearance Grant Program with Community 
Appearance Commission Chairman Patrick Barry and approved the program. 

• Discussed the Village Center enhancement concepts but took no action. 
• Discussed an update on implementation of the 2010 Comprehensive Plan.  

Council took no action. 
• Discussed the Development Process Review.  Consensus of Council was to 

form a committee and work with a facilitator in a structured time frame to 
revise the Pinehurst Development Ordinance. 

• Discussed the Municipal Code Review and gave guidance as to which portions 
of the Code to amend during the recodification process. 

• Conducted a Public Hearing to rezone two parcels of land located at 220 
Campground Road, site of Christ Community Church, from R-20 to 
Conditional Use Office Professional (OP) with the condition that use of the 
property be limited to churches. 

• Conducted a Public Hearing to amend the Pinehurst Development Ordinance 
(PDO) to allow parking areas serving public parks to be graded gravel if they 
do not exceed 15 spaces. 

• Conducted Quasi-Judicial Hearings for Major Special Use Permits for the 
Pinehurst United Methodist Church to construct a new playground area and a 
new education wing at 4111 Airport Road. 

• Adopted ordinances to rezone the Christ Community Church property and to 
amend the PDO to allow parking areas serving public parks to be graded gravel 
if they do not exceed 15 spaces. 
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• Approved the Major Special Use Permits for Pinehurst United Methodist 
church to construct a new playground and a new education wing.  

• Announced that three Public Information meetings to discuss the Village 
Center enhancement concepts will be held- May 25th at 3 pm at the Fair Barn, 
June 7th at 11 am in the Assembly Hall, and June 9th at 6 pm in the Assembly 
Hall.  

• Announced that the Civic Group will hold a forum on June 1 to discuss the 
Comp Plan recreation enhancements and the Village Center enhancements.  

 
 
 
                


